  Stony Point Fire District

Board of Fire Commissioners

Regular Meeting
September 24,2020
Chairman Commissioner George Thamsen called the meeting to order at 7:30pm
The salute to the flag was led by Commissioner Kevin Huslinger.
Board members present:
Commissioner Chairman George Thamsen
Commissioner Deputy Chairman Chris Huslinger

Commissioner Robert Sullivan
Commissioner Fred Hardin

Commissioner Kevin Huslinger
Secretary Douglas Mann

Attorney Scott Dow

Other individuals present:
Kevin Armstrong Asst Chief SPFD

Mark Cronin Captain Wayne Hose Co.

Charles Larkin President Wayne Hose Co.
Public Comment; No individuals present

Minutes of previous meetings Copies of minutes of the meeting held on August 27,2020 were provided to all board members present for tonight’s meeting.
Secretary Douglas Mann informed all board members of a two voucher changes to the minutes of August 27,2020. A voucher presented from Hi Tech Fire & Safety, Inc. for the amount of $497.12 was previously presented at the July 30, 2020 regular meeting and was paid. this voucher should be removed from the list of vouchers presented at the August 27, 2020. Another voucher presented from Hendrickson Fire Rescue Equipment; Inc. the amount of that voucher should be changed from $2,952.00 to $2,895.00
Commissioner Chris Huslinger motioned to accept the minutes and the two voucher changes listed above. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.
Correspondence read: 
Montefiore/Nyack EAP   

Suicide realities Myths… and Prevention

Rockland County Fire training center

  Waiting List for firefighter 1 has re-opened

Fire Districts Mutual Insurance of New York


On Line Video Webinar Series

firefly Admin Inc.

Stony Point Fire District LOSAP Payment Increase to James Odell for 2019 Service Credit

Stony Point Fire District LOSAP Payment Verification letter John Burkert

Payment of $160.00 monthly payment

Hurst Jaws of Life

 Best Practice Memo


Kornfeld, Rew, Newman & Simeone

2020 Fire District Election                            

The Pinsky Law Group Law Group


Human Resources Law 101

Safe Harbor Haverstraw   Winter Storage contracts

Chiefs Report:
Although not present for tonight’s meeting Chief Erick Brissing provided copies of the September 2020 Chiefs report to all board members.
Chief Brissing asked about the exhaust system (Plymovent) to come in and add/repair exhaust vent extension and mount for 18-1000 and mount for 18 Patrol. Will look into having this as part of the servicing of the entire exhaust system.
Chief Brissing inquired about the Chiefs office computer to have the fire district IT to look into the problems the officers are having with the computer Having problems with Internet Explorer and Adobe Reader. Commissioner Chris Huslinger to contact CCI to look int the chief’s office computer.
Chief Brissing asked about a cable box to be put in the chiefs’ office? They now have a television purchased with SEALS money to be used as a training to go over previous incidents but would like the cable box for use during emergencies such as hurricanes and winter storms.  Commissioner Chris Huslinger motioned to allow the chiefs to obtain a cable box for the chiefs’ office. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.
Chief Brissing requested to purchase additional hoods and gloves. Chief Brissing explained in detail about the recent studies about cancer is being heightened around the neck area of firefighters and they are finding this is due to contaminated hoods. The officers are looking to replace the hoods with a “particulate hood” that contains a barrier to help block these cancer-causing particles from touching the skin. 

The officers will start with our most active members to start a program where they will collect the contaminated hoods for cleaning immediately after use.
Chief is requesting to purchase (pricing supplied by MES on NYS Contract)

20 pairs of gloves various sizes @$75.60 /pair total $1,512.00 

30 ea. Particulate hood @ $109.74 total $3292.20

Commissioner Chris Huslinger motioned to accept the Chiefs request to purchase the gloves and hoods.  Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Assistant Chefs report: Asst Chief Kevin Armstrong had nothing to report.

Captains Report: Captain Mark Cronin provided a report to all board members.

18 Tower: will be returning from RUSCON on September 25,2020
Pump testing is currently on going 

Driver training is also is also ongoing.   
Captain Mark Cronin reported about the VFIS Emergency Vehicle traing that was attended                         

Captain Mark Cronin discussed that additional work that needs to be addressed on 18-1000. The board discussed what the cost would be to have the work that the officers have identified to have completed. Still need to put together a cost estimate to have all work completed and if possible due this work in 2021.
Commissioner Kevin Huslinger motioned to rescind the original motion made at the August 27, 2020 meeting concerning the repairs to 18-1000 by Bull Dog the KME Authorized dealer in this area. Total cost estimate of $37,250.00. Commissioner Robert Sullivan seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.
Presidents Report: 
Wayne Hose Co President Charles Larkin provided copies of the president’s report to all board members

New members: 1 elected at September meeting t meeting - to be sworn in at the October meeting

Members who have resigned:

 Michael Schaff 

 Robert Bonelli

Members dropped from the rolls: 

Members on medical Melanie Peri, 

Suspended members:

Members on leave:

Kenneth Hoyt military leave July 2019-July 2023

Requests/upcoming events:

1. 2020 Memorial Service was held on September 12, 2929 @18-100

2. House & Hose was held on 9/9/2020, 18-100 

3. Sign-post – Currently $3000 taken by Spectacular Media on Company card, card has been cancelled.

4. Checked with Orangeburg FD on their sign, they use Visual Information Services based out of PA., Ed Applegate is the contact 610-662-2664 or 806-777-3665

5. Request for 2021 district budget to include $14,000.00 for uniform allowance as there are 35 uniforms left to purchase @ and average of $400.00 per uniform
Board members discussed about having the uniform supplier come to fire house to have the remaining members measured.
Application of Raymond Salva Jr was read by Secretary Douglas Mann
Commissioner Chris Huslinger motioned to accept the application as presented. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed as all were in favor.

Treasurer Report:

Copies of the treasurer’s report were handed out to all board members. Secretary Douglas Mann reviewed the report as prepared by Treasurer George Mulligan. The report was for the period of August 28, 2020 to September 24, 2020. The report showed a total beginning balance & receipts of $1,038435.96 Total disbursements of $58,031.41 leaving a closing balance of $980,404.55

Secretary Douglas Mann reviewed that remainder of the treasurers’ report. 

Secretary Douglas Mann read the letter received from firefly Admin Inc.  addressed to Treasurer George Mulligan Subject: Stony Point Fire District LOSAP - Payment Verification Letter Dated September 24, 2020 concerning monthly payments effective October 1, 2020 for John Burkert. His monthly payments will be $160.00
Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to authorize the monthly payment of $160.00 be made to John Burkert effective October 1, 2020. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned to accept the treasurers report as presented. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Committees:

Commissioner Chris Huslinger asked about the fire district accepting the resolution for the Stony Point Fire District concerning the awarding of point during the COVID -19 period of 15 March 2020 through 31 July 2020
The board discussed the resolution that is to be prepared and the following is the resolution to allow the fire district to award service award point during the COVID -19 period the dates are listed within the resolution.

Stony Point Fire District

Resolution of the Board of Fire Commissioners

WHEREAS, the Fire District is the sponsor of a Length of Service Award Program (LOSAP) on behalf of the Wayne Hose Company (Fire Company) in accordance with Article 11-A of the New York State General Municipal Law (GML); and

WHEREAS, during the COVID-19 pandemic and in response to the Governor's Executive Order 202 of 2020, the Fire Company modified its emergency response protocols and cancelled many events during the period March 15, 2020 to July 31, 2020 (Period); and

WHEREAS, as a result of these modifications and cancellations, active volunteer firefighters will have fewer opportunities to earn points during calendar year 2020, making it more difficult to earn the required 50 points to earn the LOSAP benefit for calendar year 2020; and

WHEREAS, the GML has been amended to add§ 217(p), which allows the Board of Fire Commissioners (Board) to award up to five (5) points per month during the Period, with a pro-rated amount awarded for a partial month, by resolution of the Board; and

WHEREAS, the§ 217(p) requires the Board to adopt said resolution by April 30, 2021; and WHEREAS, the Fire Company has provided the Board with documentation regarding the events that were cancelled and how response protocols were changed during the Period; and

WHEREAS, the Board has considered these factors and how they will impact active volunteer firefighters from earning 50 points in calendar year 2020; and

WHEREAS, the Board has determined it appropriate and necessary to award points for the Period; NOW, THEREFORE BE IT

RESOLVED, that the Board of Fire Commissioners approves the granting of 5 points for each complete month of the Period, and 3 points for the partial month; and be it further

RESOLVED, that based on the Period and the necessary pro-ration for the partial months, each active volunteer firefighter is to be awarded a total of 23 points in 2020, in addition to any points earned by the active volunteer firefighter during calendar year 2020; and be it further

RESOLVED, that the Board may modify this resolution by April 30, 2021 in the event that additional information is provided that would lead the Board to determine that additional points for the Period should be awarded.
Commissioner George B. Thamsen, III raised the motion to approve, Commissioner Christopher Huslinger seconded the motion, and upon roll call the vote of the Board was as follows:


Commissioner George B. Thamsen, III……yes

            Commissioner Christopher Huslinger…..yes


Commissioner Robert Sullivan…..yes


Commissioner Kevin Huslinger….yes


Commissioner Fred Hardin…..yes

The resolution was thereupon declared duly adopted.  Dated: September 24, 2020
Attorney Report: Attorney Scott Dow will prepare the resolution that is to be included in the minutes of tonight’s meeting.

Chairman George Thamsen updated the board members of the Stony Point Fire District garage construction project 

Chairman Thamsen asked to have a letter sent to the Town of Stony Point Planning Board Attorney, Stephen Honan, Esq., Town Planner, Max Stach, AICP and Town Engineer, John O’Rourke, P.E.  to waive remaining fees related to the escrow being held for the consultant fees. (letter is on the last page of these minutes)
Attorney Scott Dow will prepare letter and provide it to the fire district secretary to put on the fire district stationery and send the letter to the Town of Stony Point.

Fire District Budget: board members reviewed the line items of the current 2020 budget and made some changes to be given to the treasurer to be included in the proposed 2021 Stony Point Fire District Budget.

The board will hold a special meeting on Tuesday September 29, 2020 to review and accept the Proposed 2021 Stony Point Fire District Budget. Meeting will be held @7:00pm Secretary to post notices concerning the meeting.

Vouchers: (listed on last page of these minutes) 

Commissioner Robert Sullivan motioned that all vouchers presented at tonight’s meeting be paid if found correct upon audit. Commissioner Kevin Huslinger seconded the motion. Motion was passed unanimously.

Being no further business to come before the board Commissioner Robert Sullivan                              

motioned for adjournment. Commissioner Fred Hardin seconded the motion.  Meeting was adjourned at 9:30pm

Respectfully submitted

Douglas C. Mann

Secretary

	Vouchers September 24, 2020
	

	Advantage Auto Repair
	$83.95

	
	$46.95

	
	$56.95

	Atzl, Nasher, & Zigler, P.C.
	$244.75

	
	

	Carlo Minuto Carting Co. Inc.
	$84.00

	
	$132.00

	Cedar Pond Tree
	$750.00

	
	

	Culhane's Air Conditioning & Refrigeration, Inc
	$388.03

	Denise's Cleaning Service
	$1,400.00

	
	

	Global Montello Group
	$605.13

	Municipal Emergency Services
	$110.00

	New York State Association of Fire Chiefs
	$411.26

	Orange & Rockland 
	$1,543.67

	
	$81.85

	
	$855.63

	Orkin
	$70.00

	
	$45.00

	Panco Petroleum
	$182.15

	Pennybridge Marine
	$790.69

	Pepsi Cola
	$275.60

	Postmaster Stony Point
	$150.00

	RUSCON Truck Service & Equipment Co. 
	$1,533.90

	State Lune Fire & Safety 
	$1,565.00

	
	$715.00

	SUEZ Water New York
	$33,831.40

	
	$441.89

	
	$26.68

	Touch of Green of Rockland, Inc
	$537.50

	VERIZON Wireless
	$684.94

	Verizon    786-5870
	$367.33

	               942-0844
	$600.37

	
	

	VESO Life
	$909.30

	
	

	Total
	$49,520.92
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September 28, 2020

Town of Stony Point
74 East Main Street

Stony Point, New York 10980

Attention: Megan Carey, Town Clerk 







 Re: Stony Point Fire District garage construction project

        Site Plan SBL 15.19-2-76,77 and 92 located on the corner 

        Of Route 9W/ North Liberty Drive and Summit Avenue

Dear Ms. Carey:

The Board of Fire Commissioners of the Stony Point Fire District has received final site plan approval and is in development stage of constructing a new garage on the southwest corner of its existing premises at 25 North Liberty Drive (Route 9W). Previously, the Board of Fire Commissioners submitted a site plan to the Planning Board and was requested to pay “fees”, including escrow and inspection fees with its application.

The Town Board at their Board meeting on May 26, 2020 resolved to waive the application fees. The remaining fees relate to the escrow being held for the consultant fees, including Planning Board Attorney, Stephen Honan, Esq., Town Planner, Max Stach, AICP and Town Engineer, John O’Rourke, P.E. 

As you know, through its volunteer members, the Stony Point Fire District provides fire protection and fire suppression response to the residents, guests and taxpayers of the Town of Stony Point and derives its revenue for operations through a fire tax levy. The Board of Fire Commissioners is mindful of the construction costs associated with this project and is making every attempt to develop a project that is reasonable in cost, within its budget constraints and designed to address the needs of its fire department in providing fire protection to the Town of Stony Point.

Town of Stony Point

Attention: Megan Carey, Town Clerk

September 28, 2020

Page 2

In this regard and on behalf of the Board of Fire Commissioners, we are requesting that the Town Board consultants waive their “fees” so that the amount being held in escrow may be returned. 

It is respectfully requested that a copy of this letter be provided to the above consultants for their consideration of our request to waive their fees for this important public project. 

Respectfully submitted,

      

                   Douglas C. Mann, Secretary

CC: Hon. James Monaghan, Supervisor

        Hon. Thomas Gubitosa, Chairman Planning Board

